
Prescription Monitoring Program Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

July 14, 2023 
Location: 
Kansas Board of Healing Arts Board 
Room, 800 SW Jackson, Lower Level 
Topeka, KS 66612 
& 
Microsoft Teams 

Members Present: 
David Schoech, RPh, Chairman 
Chris Bumgarner, KBI 
Van Coble, RPh 
Joe Davison, MD 
Douglas Fain, DDS 
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TOPIC DISCUSSION  
 

I. Call to Order Mr. Schoech called the meeting to order at 9:00am. 
II. Approval of Minutes The minutes from the May 5, 2023, meeting were approved. Mr. Godwin moved, seconded by Mr. Coble. 
III. Program Updates Ms. Donaldson provided the committee with updates regarding future meeting dates and Missouri PDMP status. 
IV. Implementation of K-

TRACS Regulation Changes 
Ms. Donaldson provided an update on the implementation of K-TRACS regulation changes. The deadline for 
pharmacy compliance is November 1, 2023. Vendors and pharmacists-in-charge have been notified. 

V. Funding & NarxCare Update Ms. Donaldson provided an update on grant applications the Board has submitted. NarxCare is anticipated to sunset 
later this year, and the committee was provided a preview of what the patient report will look like without NarxCare. 

VI. Review Drugs of Concern The committee reviewed K.A.R. 68-21-7 for possible updates to drugs of concern required to be reported to K-
TRACS. The committee did not recommend changes to the regulation but requested to review it annually. 

VII. Consider Statutory 
Additions 

The committee reviewed possible statutory additions. The committee indicated the addition of a partial fill indicator 
would be beneficial, especially in light of drug shortages at pharmacies and changes to 68-20-18a allowing for partial 
fills of controlled substances. The Board will work to include this requirement in a future statutory revision. 

VIII. Executive Session Mr. Coble moved to recess into executive session at 10:10am to review or discuss matters, including private health 
information, for the purpose of reviewing and analyzing K-TRACS data for purposes of identifying patterns and 
activity of concern under the authority of K.S.A. 75-4319(b)(5) and 65-1685(d) including the following individuals 
who shall participate in the executive session: Kansas Board of Pharmacy Executive Director and the K-TRACS 
staff. The open session will resume at 10:50am. The motion was seconded by Dr. Long. Motion approved. 
 



The committee returned to open session at 10:50am. 
Mr. Coble moved to close out cases 23-001, 23-002, 23-004, 23-005, 23-006, 23-007 and 23-009. The motion was 
seconded by Dr. Davison. Motion approved. 
 
Dr. Davison moved to issue a letter in Case 23-010 to the prescriber requesting explanation of his clinical 
management practices and recommend use of K-TRACS as a tool in patient coordination. The motion was seconded 
by Mr. Godwin. Motion approved. 
 
Dr. Long moved to refer Case 23-011 to the Board of Healing Arts and request expedited review of the prescriber. 
The motion was seconded by Dr. Davison. Motion approved. 
 

IX. Adjourn The meeting adjourned at 11:06am. The next meeting will be at 9am-noon Friday, November 3, 2023, at 800 SW 
Jackson, Lower Level, Topeka, KS 66612, or via Teams. 

 


